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BANANA RIVER SAIL & POWER SQUADRON ACTIVITIES  

YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS 

 

 

                       

  

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BB 

 

SAMSONS ISLAND OPEN HOUSE 

Saturday, Feb 16 

9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS 

TO GREET THE PUBLIC 

See Page 12 for Details 

 

FEBRUARY GENERAL MEETING  

18 February 

6:30 Social     7:15 Program 

NEW LOCATION!! 

COCOA BEACH SQUID LIPS 

2200 S. Orlando Avenue 

Cocoa Beach, FL 32931 
See Pages13 for Details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “Cell Phone Apps for Boating” 

 
USPS ANNUAL MEETING 

February 18-24 

Rosen Center Hotel 

9840 International Drive 

Orlando, FL  32819 

 

See Pages 21-22 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE COMMANDER:  Cdr Shari Marshall, AP 

 Communication                                                

It is with a great deal of pride that I display the award pictured below.   

This newsletter has been a labor of love for me over the last four years, 

but it is truly a group effort.  I rely on our Secretary, Stephanie Murphy,, 

For minutes of the executive and general meetings.  Plus, Stephanie takes 

wonderful pictures which help document and elaborate on our events. 

Ernst Hofmann updates the course fliers, promotes on-the-water activities, and acts as 

proofreader.  Jim Merker, your SEO, contributes the ongoing course schedules, highlights of 

the classes, locations, and test results.  Bob Becker, your Membership Chair, has graciously 

written his column going on two years.  Gail Wall, your AO, maintains the Squadron       

calendar and publicity announcements for events.  ALL of these contributions have lead to 

Dragon Tales being one of the finest newsletters in USPS! 
 

OUR MISSION IS TO KEEP YOU INFORMED! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Squadrons in District 23 

Banana River  -  Dragon Tales 

Cocoa Beach  -  The Soundings 

Harris Chain  -  The Anchor Chain 

Jacksonville  -  The Skipper 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, AP 

 
BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER  

SQUADRON MEETING MINUTES:  

DATE: January 21, 2019 
LOCATION: Cocoa Beach Squid Lips 
  

Exec Board Attending     

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; P/D/Lt/C Ernst          
Hofmann, JN; Lt/C John Pechar, P; Lt/C  
Stephanie Murphy, P; SN; P/C James Merker, 
AP; SN; Lt Harvey Inventasch, S; 
 

Exec Board Absent  

P/D/C Robert Becker, Lt/C Monika Bradley, S ; 
P/C Edmund LeCun, JN; Lt/C Gail Wall, P; 
 

Members Attending:  15 
Visitors: 
Six attending for Boat Parade Awards, two   
photographers and Coast Guard Auxiliary      
representative 
  

The meeting was called to order at 1915 by Cdr 
Marshall.  Pledge and blessing were led by John 
Pechar.  
 
Boat Parade Awards were presented by Ernst 
Hofmann and Cdr Marshall to the winners in the 
following categories: 
 
Power Over 30 Feet: 
First Place: “Took A While”, Jessica Bolton 
Second Place: “Munjack Bound”, Paul Berube  
Third Place: There were only 2 entries. 
 
Power 30 Feet and Under: 
First Place: “Knot Stolen”, Rodney Quinn” 
Second Place:  “Up On A Plane”, Rick Kasold 
Third Place: “Sea Goat”, Wayne Rudisaile 
 
Sail Boat: 
First Place: “Windcatcher”, Bob Cahall 
Second Place:  “Enzo,” Joe Pellegrino” 
Third Place: “Seaclone”, Stuart Miller” 
 

All boaters were thanked for their participation. 

 

Commander’s Report: 

The Cocoa Beach SPS Change of Watch will be 
Feb 9 from 1100 – 1500 at the Port Canaveral 
Yacht Club at 910 Mullet Road, Cape  

 Canaveral, FL 32920.  Deb  
Henry is the incoming  
commander.   
 
The USPS Annual Meeting  
Is Feb 18 – 24 at the Omni  
Rosen Center in Orlando.  
XO Don Kadlac will attend  
3 days.  Commander will  
also be attending.  
 
The D23 Spring Conference will be held Mar 8 – 
10 at the Guy Harvey Resort in St. Augustine 
Beach.   This will be discussed in a following 
meeting.  There will be a 1.5 hour harbor cruise 
on the 8th  at 4:30 pm priced at less than $20.   
 

Executive Officer Report:  

Don Kadlac, XO, presented a written report on 
the D23 Winter Council meeting held on Jan 12 
in Port Orange.  This was attended by AO Gail 
Wall and SEO Jim Merker.  Discussion included 
donating boats to USPS squadrons and ways to 
increase membership.  There is a new ABC3 
book.  Banana River SPS is responsible for 
bringing decorations to the D23 Spring         
Conference. 
 

Admin Officer Report:  

Samson’s Island Open House is Feb 16, and we 
need volunteers to man our table to give out 
brochures and perform cleanup.  If you have the 
available time, please email Don Kadlac and/or 
Gail Wall.  
 
The February meeting will be Feb 18 at Squid 
Lips, Cocoa Beach, The program will be Page 
Proffitt, speaking on “Cell Phone Application 
Programs.”  The Commander has heard this 
presentation, and it contains a great deal of   
options for your phone. Mr. Proffitt is the ECSA 
Program Chair and member of the Melbourne 
Yacht Club, 
 
The March meeting will be Mar 18 at Squid Lips, 
Cocoa Beach, The program will be Rudy & Jill 
Sechez speaking on “Anchoring and Navigating 
the ICW.” 
 

Continued 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, AP 

 
Gail is collecting selections of activities through-
out the county where BRSPS can make an    
appearance to gain more publicity and new 
members, including fairs, any founder’s day 
events in the community, and any other activities 
where we can set up and man a table.  Please 
provide this information to Gail. 
 
The 2019 BRSPS Calendar is under develop-
ment with major events including the Flare Up 
on 6/1, Waypoint Challenge on 6/29, the Man 
Overboard on 6/29, Corn Roast on 7/13, the Fall 
District Picnic, and our COW on 10/19. 
 
Gail suggested consideration of Young’s Buffett, 
4700 Babcock St, NE Palm Bay for future meet-
ings starting in April 2019.  There are two    
separate rooms that might be used, although 
they do not have doors that can be closed, but 
Monday nights should be quiet.   
 

Ed Department Report:  

Jim Merker provided the following report. 
 
Three Basic Boating (ABC3) courses are 
planned for 2019  (3/16, 8/17/10/26) as well as a 
Junior Basic Boating class for the spring break 
timeframe (18-20 March, 0900-1130 daily).    
 
We will be performing several Vessel Safety 
Checks in the near future to allow all students 
who passed the previous course can attain their 
certification.  In addition, another VSC course 
will be planned.  
 

 Planned courses for 2019 include Instructor   
Development (new and recertification) and   
Seamanship.  Seamanship will be discussed 
with USPS Ed Dept at the National Meeting. 
BRSPS will also be working with CBSPS so 
members in either squadron will have more  
educational selections.  CBSPS will be holding 
Piloting and Electronic Navigation courses this 
year. 

  

Secretary’s Report: 

BRSPS has 61 active members and 2 associate 
members.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  

Monika Bradley provided savings and checking 
balances.   
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2115.   
 
Next General Meeting will be held at 6:30pm on 
February 18, 2019 at Squid Lips, Cocoa Beach. 
Next Executive Committee Meeting will be held 
on February 12, 2018 at BAAB. 
 
Submitted by Stephanie Murphy 
BRSPS Secretary 
Jan. 30, 2019 

********************************************************************************************************************************* 
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FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT BY SEO P/C Jim Merker,  AP     

 

DRAGON TALES 

So, I’m sure you are as excited as I am about the 

next phase of outboard tear-down on this 70 hp 

Suzuki.   On 12 January, we removed the lower 

unit, the mid-section, and the oil pan.  Next on 26 

January, we started working on the power head 

to see if we can find the reason for water in the 

fuel oil. 

Please feel free to join us as a worker-bee, a    

supervisor, or something in between.  I’m just 

hoping to get our members more comfortable 

with engines in general, and marine engines more 

specifically. 

I look forward to seeing you on 2 February! 

2470 Arizona Street 

Melbourne, FL  32904 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 10:00 am                    12:30 pm 

           26 January                        26 January 

Remember, we do not just offer boating education –  

   we provide superior boating education! 
 

Check our website www.bananariversps.org for more information. 

Calling all Squadron                               

Educators, past, present,                         

and future!  In order to                         

continue providing our                           

line-up of classes to the                         

public, we must have                             

Certified Instructors.  If                    you 

have already been through the Instructor 

Development Course, then all you need to 

do is attend the Recertification Seminar that 

will be held on 27 February.  For our future 

instructors, the Instructor Development 

Course will be held starting 6 March and will 

last 3-4 weeks.  All classes will be held at 

Keiser University and start at 6:30 pm.  
Please let Ernst or myself know if you will be 

attending either activity.  Thank you in     

advance for furthering BRSPS’s educational 

mission!! 

Please help us get the word out that our 

first Adult Basic Boating Course will be held 

on March 16.  See the included flyer for   

details. 

We will be offering the Boat Handling 

Course starting 10 April, lasting for about 8 
weeks.  This is what has replaced the USPS 

Seamanship Course  We will be looking for 

volunteers to help teach this course, so 

please consider it when the request comes 

out. 

THANKS! 

Jim 

http://www.bananariversps.org
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FROM THE SQUADRON  MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN:     P/D/C Bob Becker, SN 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 

It’s February and to quote President George Washington, “I cannot tell a lie”. I enjoy 

life in Florida. 

 

 I look at my friends back on Long Island brushing the snow from their boat covers, 

wishing it was warm and being out on their boats. It always depressed me to visit the 

boatyard during winter up north and see the boats under cover and the canals frozen 

over. Thinking about the work to be done come spring. And here we are in Florida 

enjoying warm weather along with our boats being in the water. Yes, this is the life everyone dreams 

about but few actually experience. I hope that our members who have boats are taking advantage of our 

good fortune by living here in Florida.  

 

But don’t forget that there are also many non-boating events going on here in Florida that we can and 

should take advantage of. First there are the general BRS&PS monthly membership meetings. We usually 

have a guest speaker speaking on a boating subject and it’s a great place to meet and discuss boating with 

other members.  

 

Second, there is the annual USPS National Meeting again being held in Orlando from 17-23 February. This 

is a great opportunity to see and participate in the workings of our national organization. USPS members 

will be in attendance from all over the United States. 

 

Third, this is a great time to take one of the many USPS educational courses to increase your boating 

knowledge. Our own P/C Jim Merker is the person to speak to regarding the courses.  

 

Yes, February has many opportunities to GET INVOLVED. An organization like ours exists only if we, the 

members GET INVOLVED. It’s up to you to not just be a dues paying member. Take advantage of the 

many on and off water activities our squadron offers throughout the year, 

 

And lastly, if you have any ideas that will make the squadron even greater than it currently is, let us know. 

Your squadron officers and at-large members are always open to suggestions and new ideas. For example 

we are looking for a monthly meeting place that will bring all our members together. If you know of such 

a meeting place, let us know. We certainly will look into it. Is there a particular on-water-event that you 

want? Again let us know.  

 

Banana River Sail and Power Squadron is YOUR club!!  

Get involved! 

Bob 
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ORDER YOUR NEW NAME BADGE NOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Size is 1.25 ix 3.25 inches 
 

Magnetic clasp (easy on your clothing) 
 

$7.00 each/prepaid upon ordering 
 

Place your order at BRSPS activities or contact John Pechar 
At elecjohn1529@yahoo.co or 724 263-0273 

 

 BRSPS BURGEE ON SALE 

 

 

 

 

ORDER YOURS TODAY 

PRICE  $20.00 

Limited number available 

Make check payable to BRSPS and mail to: 

Monika Bradley, Treasurer 

1520 Independence Ave 

FLY WITH PRIDE 



 

PRESENTATION OF AWARDS 
BEST DECORATED BOAT CONTEST 

January General Membership Meeting 

Monday, 21 January 

Squid Lips, Cocoa Beach 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Members, Winners, and Guests 
 
 

            
              DRAGON TALES February 2019 Page 10 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Left:  Ernst Hofmann, 

Cdr Marshall and Joe 

Pellegrino.  2nd Place Sail 

Right:  Ernst, Shari and  

Wayne Rudisaile.  3rd 

Place Under 30 ft. 

 

 

    Left:  Ernst, Shari  

    and Bob Cahall and 

    Donna Boyd.  1st  

    Place Sail 

    Right:  Ernst, Shari 

    and Kara Karasch of 

    Boaters Exchange 

    accepting for Paul 

    Berube.  2nd Place 

    Over 30 ft 



 

        2018  WINNERS 
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 1st Place—Sail   Bob Cahall     2nd Place—Sail   Joe Pellegrino 

        1st Place—Under 30 ft   Rod Quinn          3rd Place—Under 30 ft   Wayne Rudisaile 

     1st Place—Over 30 ft   Jessica Bolton   2nd Place—Over 30 ft   Paul Berube 



 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, Feb 16 

0900 to 1400 
 

   SAMSONS ISLAND OPEN HOUSE 
 

The event starts at 0930, so we should be in place by 0915, and ends at 1400. 
 
There will be a table and 4 chairs supplied for us.  
A boat from behind the Satellite Beach Fire house on South Patrick Drive runs a shuttle service, and 
we need to let them know how many of us there will be and when we would like to board. 

 
Last year our group arrived at 0845 for set up.  If we take your own boat to the island we can come 
to the island anytime between 0800 and 0845 for set up.    

 

Volunteers are needed to retrieve items from the Crib (our storage unit) to bring along with! 

Volunteers are needed to transport supplies to our assigned location on the island! 

Banners and Posters need to be hung! 

Volunteers are needed to staff the table, all or part of the time! 

 

 

Be the first to sign up!   You will really enjoy this!   

  

Call or Email NOW! 
 

Gail 772-418-4507 or Gail.BRSPS@Gmail.com 
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WE NEED 3 

VOLUTEERS 



 
February 2019   
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MEETING TRANSPORTATION SERVICE 

 

If you are a member and need transportation to and from the Squadron General 

Meetings you are invited to call Shari Marshall, 734-347-2992 who will gladly 

make the arrangements for you.   There is no charge and no reason needed other 

than the desire to have a great evening with fellow Squadron members.  Call now 

and don’t miss out! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPEAKER:  Page Proffitt (Member of Melbourne Yacht Club and 

     East Coast Sailing Assoc) 

TOPIC:   Cell Phone and Tablet Apps for Boating and Cruising 

 

Come out and see how your “Smart Phone” can support you while boating and 

cruising around the world! We will be looking at navigation and chart      

plotting as well as weather apps, anchoring, AIS trackers  and more. These 

programs may not be on your front line supporting your cruising needs but 

they sure come in handy. Let’s wet our appetite for what we can use on that 

next cruise. 

 

FEBRUARY GENERAL              

MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

Monday, February 18, 2019 

                Social  1830            Meeting 1930 

               (6:30 p.m.)               (7:30 p.m.) 

 

 COCOA BEACH SQUID LIPS 

2200 S. Orlando Avenue 

Cocoa Beach 32931 
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LOCATION FOR JAN, FEB, MARCH MEETINGS 

 

 

COCOA BEACH SQUID LIPS 
2200 S. Orlando Avenue 

Cocoa Beach, FL 32931 

Ph: 321-783-1350 

 

      Social:  6:30              Meeting:  7:30 

            Order off the Limited Menu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Large facility…..Easy Access…..Beautiful Views 
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The Last Naval Battle of the American Revolution 

in American Waters  
 

 
 
 
 

The battle strategy began on March 9, 1783, when the Alliance, led by Capt. John Barry, and the 

Due de Lauzun, under command of Capt. John Green, divided their precious cargo of $72,000 Span-

ish silver dollars and other specie that were badly needed by the Continental Congress in Philadel-

phia.  

Off the coast of what is today Fort Pierce they completed the transfer and headed northward along 

the Florida coast.  

At this same time, the British ships Alarm, a 32-gun frigate commanded by Capt. Charles Cotton; 

Sybil, 28-gun frigate led by Capt. James Vashon; and Tobago, 18-gun sloop-of-war with Capt. 

George Martin at the helm, met off Cape Canaveral and began cruising southward, looking for the 

American ships.  

The British ships were spotted by Barry on the morning of March 10, 1783. Barry decided to head 

southwest for the protection of the Spanish fleet, which he knew was sailing for a raid on Jamaica.  

As they tried to escape, the slower ship, the Due de Lauzun, lagged behind. Barry slowed his ship for 

the Due de Lauzun to come alongside and advised Green to jettison his cannon to lighten his ship.  

A fourth ship appeared on the horizon and the British ships shifted their positions, one breaking off 

from the pursuit.  

Barry decided that the fourth ship was an ally, so he made the daring move to engage the one British 

ship, Sybil, which was closing in, and thus buy sufficient time for the Due de Lauzun to escape to 

safety. Barry deliberately placed his ship between the Due de Lauzun and the oncoming Sybil. The 

Sybil continued firing her cannon and the Alliance took several shots. One smashed into the captain's 

cabin, killing a master's mate and wounding several others.  

Barry left the quarter deck and personally walked from cannon to cannon encouraging and caution-

ing his men to not fire until he gave the order himself. He wanted to lure the enemy in as close as 

possible, "half a pistol range." The Alliance took a full broadside from the Sybil and still did not fire 

her cannon.  

At the last moment, Barry ordered the main topsail raised to mast to position the Alliance directly 

abreast of the Sybil. At the order from Barry the full fury of a broadside from his ship was unleashed 

upon the Sybil. The British guns went silent after 40 minutes of close fighting; the Sybil lost two sails 

and had considerable damage to her hull. The Sybil quickly broke off from the fight and fled back to 

the other British vessels. Her casualties were reported to range up to 37 killed and 40 wounded.  

Thanks to the courage and skill of Barry, both American ships completed their mission and on 

March 20, 1783, the Alliance sailed into New Port, R. I., abandoning the plan to return to Philadel-

phia because of the strong presence of a British patrol.  

Thus, the last naval battle of the Revolutionary War was fought and won off the coast of Florida just 

south of Cape Canaveral ---sealing another American naval victory.  
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https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=last+naval+battle+of+the+american+revolution&id=4D8012DBE7BE11D412D4ACC5E30F39F47BB11BFE&FORM=IQFRBA


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings! 

 

I am assisting with the celebration and remembrance of the last naval battle of the American Revolution 

that took place off of Cape Canaveral on 10 March 1783. As a maritime organization, and the fact that 

this historical event took place right here offshore, I thought your organizations might be interested in 

participating.  

 
The commemoration of the last Naval Battle of the American Revolution usually musters at 0900 and be-

gins at 1000 lasting approximately 90-120 minutes at the Brevard Veterans Center behind the Merritt Is-

land Mall. Patriotic and maritime organizations from all over the US send representatives and attend in 

military attire from different time periods. This event is organized by the Sons & Daughters 

of the American Revolution.  There have been as low as 30 and as high as 200 organiza-

tions attending most marching/walking in with a Color Guard.  The US Sea Cadets volunteer to as-

sist those who cannot carry their colors. I do not have a count of the number of organizations attending 

at this time. 

 

The CG Station usually provides a four person Color Guard depending on operational availability. The 

AUX will have a two person Color Guard.  

Duties of the Color Guard: Carry the US & your organization flag approximately 300 feet outside and 

place them in a stand by the dais and then sit down. (no prolonged standing). Any additional members 

(preferably in uniform) who wish to attend either march/walk in behind the Color Guard and then sit 

down or immediately go sit in the stands and show their support for the event. 

  

There is also a voluntary wreath presentation ceremony. (not every organization participates in this) 

 

As you might expect, there is a retelling of the event, there are guest speakers and each organization is 
recognized over the PA system as they pass by. Each participant is given a certificate of participation 

(actually a very nice one "suitable for framing" certificate) and each Color Guard is given a "battle ribbon" 

as a keepsake that they may attach to their flagstaff. There is a registration form and no fee to participate. 

I do not have a copy of the form at this time.  

 

I hope your organization considers participating in some way. 

 
Respectfully requested,. 

William "Bill" Giers 

DHS / US Coast Guard / Auxiliary 

7th District, Flotilla 17-6 

Cell: (321) 480-5323 
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NEWS FROM NATIONAL 

              DRAGON TALES February 2019 Page 20 

Dear Commanders; 

 

I write to ask you to help your national Committee on Nominations encourage interest 

among members in D23 to get involved in our America’s Boating Club at the national 

level.  We have opportunities for members of all interests and abilities. 

 

First I want to dispel a couple of rumors: 

The minimum requirement for holding a national office is Membership in 

USPS!  You do not need to be an N or JN or a P/D/C!   Most national      

committees are looking for help. 

The national committees are run by members, each of whom is culturally       

empowered to act.  Although USPS has a hierarchy of leadership, those in 

power are not dictators, but rather enablers.  The work at national is 

all  about operating and improving our organization and making sure our 

members have available to them what they need to maximize the value of 

their membership. 

 

I would encourage you to read National Education Officer Craig Fraser’s article 

(Attached).  In it he confirms that there is a simple, easy progression to enable every  

member to participate at the National level.  All a member needs to do is complete the 

Resume form (called SIRS) found here: https://www.usps.org/index.php/committees/

general/10500.   Please feel free to share this with your members of your district.  

 

My hope is that understanding that it is easy to be involved will encourage participation 

from you district.  Please direct members interested in becoming involved to the National 

Committee on Nominations webpage where the SIRS form is found. 

 

 Thanks for your help.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact me. 

 

Greg Korstad, Chair 

Committee on Nominations 

(612 867-7040 

https://www.usps.org/index.php/committees/general/10500
https://www.usps.org/index.php/committees/general/10500
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                        BANANA RIVER BOOSTER CLUB 
We are reviving our Booster Club.  A  

$10 contribution is all it takes to  
support your Squadron for a year. 

 
We wish to thank our 2018 supporters : 

 

P/C Don Kadlac, AP (05/18) 

 

                             Cdr Shari Marshall, AP (05/18) 

 

YOU TOO CAN BE A BRSPS BOOSTER MEMBER1 

BRSPS Members who 

have a February Birthday! 
 

 German Castro  Stephen Moon 

 Brian Dutra   Kathy Reichard 

 Danielle Friedlander              
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TAKE YOUR FAVORITE PATTERN, HAVE IT MADE IN GLASS 
 

Need a window panel, a sun catcher 

or just a gift 
 

Call Shari at 734-347-2992  or sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

COCOA BEACH SQUID LIPS 

 

 

 

 

 
2200 S. Orlando Avenue 

Cocoa Beach, FL 32931 

 

             RESTAURANT HOURS 

             Sunday thru Thursday 11am to 9pm 

             Friday & Saturday 11am to 10pm 

         

        HAPPY HOUR TIMES 

        Mon—Fri 3 pm to 7 pm 

https://www.yelp.com/biz/squid-lips-cocoa-beach?adjust_creative=bing&utm_campaign=yelp_feed&utm_medium=feed_v2&utm_source=bing
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Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

Contractor & Service 
“Family owned & operated” Since 1975 

Sales  *  Service  *  Installations 

321-773-8434 

www.completeairandheat.com 

http://www.completeairandheat.com/
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BRIDGE OFFICERS 
Commander                                          

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

 

Executive Officer  

P/C Donald Kadlac, P 

772-581-0496 

 

Administrative Officer 

Lt/C Gail Wall, P 

772-418-4507 

  

Educational Officer   

P/C James Merker, AP 

321-604-9342 

 

Secretary 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

321-723-1817 

  

Treasurer                    

Lt/C Monika Bradley, S 

360-286-1399 

 
Asst. Educational Officers        

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

321-777-9462 

Editor   
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site: 

www.bananariversps.org 

 

Banana River Sail and Power  

Squadron 

Voice Mailbox—321-220-7775 

 

 

General Membership Meetings are 

held on the 3rd Monday of the 

month. 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

Lt Harvey Inventasch, SN 

P/C Edmund LeCun, JN 

Lt/C John Pechar, P 

 

FINANCIAL REVIEW COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

Lt Terri Friedlander 

P/C Carol Carbee, SN 

 

RULES COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

 

NOMINATING COMM 

Lt Nancy Adams, S 

 

MERIT MARK CHAIR 

Lt Gail Wall, P 

 Dragon Tales, published monthly, is the official publication of the Banana River Sail and Power Squadron.  

It is mailed to members, district, and national officers and our supporters.  Opinions are those expressed 

by the writer and do not necessarily reflect the policy of nor imply agreement with the Dragon Tales 

staff, Banana River Sail and Power Squadron, D23, or USPS.  At the discretion of the Dragon Tales staff, 

articles submitted may be printed in all, or in part, or may be rewritten.  Advertisements appearing in the 

Dragon Tales are supplied by our supporters and no endorsement is expressed or implied. 
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               FEBRUARY 

9 COW COCOA BEACH SPS   1100 Port Canaveral Yacht Club, 910 Mullet Rd,  

        Cape Canaveral  32920  

12 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach, 32937 

16 SAMSONS ISLAND OPEN HOUSE   0930 Meet at Satellite Beach Fire Dept, 1390 S. Patrick Dr, 

        Satellite Beach  32937 

18 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 Squid Lips, Cocoa Beach, 2200 S. Orlando Ave, 

        Cocoa Beach 32931 

18-24 USPS ANNUAL MEETING,     Omni Rosen Center, Orlando 

27 INSTRUCTOR RECERTIFICATION SEMINAR 1830 Keiser University 900 S Babcock St, Melbourne  32901 

 

             MARCH 

6 INSTRUCTOR DEVELOPMENT COURSE  1830 Keiser University 900 S Babcock St. Melbourne  32901 

 (3-4 weeks) 

8-9 D23 SPRING CONFERENCE    Guy Harvey Resort, Saint Augustine 

10 COW SEBASTIAN INLET SPS   1700 Vero Beach Yacht Club 3601 Rio Vista Blvd,  

        Vero Beach 32963 

12 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach, 32937 

16 ABC3      0900 Ascension Lutheran Church, 1053 Pinetree Dr,  

        Indian Harbour Beach  32937 

18 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 Squid Lips, Cocoa Beach, 2200 S. Orlando Ave, 

        Cocoa Beach 32931   

18-20 Jr BASIC BOATING    0900 Satellite Beach Recreational Center,  S. Patrick  
        Dr, Satellite Beach  32937 

               APRIL 

10 BASIC BOATING COURSE   1830 Keiser University 900 S Babcock St. Melbourne 32901 


